HATHERSAGE PARISH COUNCIL
Minutes of the Inaugural Annual Meeting of the newly created Hathersage Parish Council  
held at the Methodist Church, Main Road, Hathersage
at 7.30 p.m. on 19th May 2015.
	Councillors Present:

	Bill Gordon; Bill Hanley; Bridget Hanley; Jean Hodgkinson; David Jackson; Katherine Love;
Peter Mander; Jane Marsden; Rosie Olle;  Simon Richardson; Heather Rodgers; 
James Shuttleworth; Jennifer Wedgwood; Pauline Whitney:

	Also In attendance:
	Sandra Lamb (Democratic Services DDDC); Judith Twigg (DCC) Jean Monks ( District Councillor DDDC); Chris Cave (RFO); Allyson Jones (Clerk); 

	001/15
	On behalf of Democratic services DDDC, Sandra Lamb opened the meeting and congratulated the elected members of the newly created Hathersage Parish Council and wished the Council well in its endeavours.

	002/15
	
	There were no apologies for absence.

	003/15
	
	There was no public participation.

	004/15
	
	Peter Mander was elected Chair to hold office until the next annual meeting, proposed Bill Hanley, seconded Heather Rodgers, and voted unanimously. The Chair signed his Declaration of Acceptance of Office.

	005/15
	
	Jane Marsden was elected Vice Chair to hold office until the next annual meeting, proposed Heather Rodgers, seconded David Jackson, and voted unanimously. The Vice Chair signed her Declaration of Acceptance of Office.

	006/15
	
	County Councillor Judith Twigg congratulated members of the new Hathersage Parish Council. She gave an update on DCC issues. There is a £2.48m allocation for pothole repairs. She urged Community Transport users to fill in the questionnaire as part of the consultation review. A Children and Young Adults Capital programme is funding fire doors at Lady Manners School.  They are looking to combine catering services across Derby and Derbyshire Councils as a money saving opportunity. There is still some small grant funding available in the community Leadership fund.

	007/15
	
	Derbyshire Dales District Councillor Jean Monks has been re-elected along with Vicky Massey. There has been some change in the membership of DDDC and Councillors are getting to know their new roles. Jean will put an item in the Hathersage News. As usual residents and PC members are invited to raise any issues with Jean direct. She advised that spending reviews are ongoing with Leisure and Street Cleaning services particularly under scrutiny.

	008/15
	
	Councillors unanimously agreed to the adoption of the Code of Conduct which had previously been circulated. (Copy attached to the minutes.)

	009/15
	
	Councillors all completed their individual Declarations of Acceptance of Office.

	010/15
	
	The Council unanimously agreed to the adoption of the Standing Orders which had previously been circulated. (Copy attached to the minutes.)

	011/15
	
	The Clerk issued Register of Disclosable Pecuniary Interest forms and asked Councillors to complete these and bring them to the 2nd June meeting. 

	012/15
	
	The Clerk reminded Councillors regarding the completion of Election Expenses Declarations which must be submitted by 4th June 2015.

	013/15
	
	Members were invited to put themselves forward for nomination as Parish Council representatives of the PDNPA. No nominations were agreed at the meeting. It was noted that the deadline for PDNPA receipt of nominations was 26th May so if any Councillor wished to put themselves forward it would need to be within the next 2 days to get the paperwork completed.

	014/15
	
	The 7th May 2015 Hathersage Parish Council election results were formally noted. (Copy attached to minutes).

	015/15
	
	The next meeting will be 7.30 pm 2nd June 2015 at the Methodist Lounge.

	016/15
	
	Agenda items were noted for 2nd June 2015 

- Burial Committee – To meet to arrange purchase of land for consecration for burial.
- New committee arrangements/ Land transfer/ Notice Boards / Townend Bench

	
	
	The meeting closed at 20.00 pm
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